
St. Mary on the Hill 
Catholic Church

ORDAINED MINISTERS 
Fr.  Mark Ross, Pastor

Fr. Vernon Knight, Parochial Vicar
Fr. Solomon Kaanan, Parochial Vicar

Fr. David Arnoldt, retired
Fr. Thomas Healy, retired
Fr. John Markham, retired

Deacon Jason Lanham
Deacon Ken Maleck

Deacon Donald McArdle
Deacon Al Sullivan

Deacon Tony Wagner

MASSES
Saturday Vigil 5:00 pm & 6:30 pm

Sunday 7:45 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 
12:15 pm, & 5:30 pm

Weekdays Monday through Friday 7:00 am
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9:15 am

Wednesday Miraculous Medal Novena & 
Evening Mass 5:15 pm

Saturday Morning Mass 9:15 am
Sunday 10:30 am Mass will be livestreamed.

Daily Masses will be available on our 
website and Facebook by 11:00 am.

RECONCILIATION
Wednesdays 12:00 noon - 1:00 pm

Saturdays 3:45 – 4:45 pm

ROSARY
Monday 5:00 pm and Saturday 4:30 pm

PRO-LIFE HOLY HOUR
Wednesdays 6:00 - 7:00 pm

SACRED HEART PERPETUAL 
ADORATION CHAPEL
1210 Monte Sano Avenue
Closed until further notice.

BAPTISMS
Baptisms are celebrated on Saturdays and 

Sundays.  Preparation classes are held usually 

WEDDINGS
Arrangements should be made at least 

four months in advance.
NURSERY

Closed until further notice.
EMERGENCIES 

COLUMBARIUM 
For more information,

email smoth@knology.net

CHURCH STAFF
Administrative Assistant

Martha Kearns
martha.kearns@stmaryonthehill.org

 Organist & Director of Music
Andrew Barnick

StmMusic@knology.net

CCD
Joan Purucker 

stmarysccd@hotmail.com

Mothers’ Day Out & Nursery
Gina Craw 

gina.craw@knology.net

Senior Center
Patty Lezotte

patty.lezotte@knology.net

Youth Ministry
Michael & Missy Lammers

Joanna Watwood
 smothyouthgroup@gmail.com

Secretaries
Mary Bowles
Karen Brooks

Finance
Rich Peritore

rich.peritore@knology.net

Facilities 
Cris Edge

cris.edge@knology.net

SCHOOLS
St. Mary on the Hill Catholic School

www.stmaryssaints.org
Todd Shafer, Principal

smcs@smcsaug.org

Aquinas High School

Maureen Lewis, Principal

Tim Przybysz, Admissions Director

Deadline for bulletin is 
Monday at noon. 

Send information by email 
smbulletin@knology.net, fax or phone.

PARISH MISSION 
St. Mary on the Hill Parish, a Catholic 

community, is committed to caring for God’s 
people through stewardship.  We are bound 
together by the Eucharist, directed by the 
Gospel teachings and the teachings of the 

Church, enlightened by the Holy Spirit, and 
are committed to sharing in the ministry of 

Jesus Christ.  As stewards, we will proclaim the 
Gospel, promote peace and justice, and use our 

time, talents, and treasure 
to advance God’s Kingdom.

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
Welcome new members! 

 
Active parishioner status is determined by the following: 

You are registered with the parish; You attend Sunday 
Mass and Holy Days regularly, You use parish envelopes 

weekly to indicate your mass attendance, You have a 

You honor your pledges of time, talent, and treasure.

supported  school, a family must be 
active parishioners for at least one year.

Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time 



A = SJC Atrium
AC= Adoration Chapel
BR= Bride Room
C = Church
CAF=SMCS Cafeteria

CL= SMCS Computer Lab
FCH = Fr. Charlie’s House 
G = School Gym
MC = SMCS Media Center
N = Nursery

NX= Narthex

PH= Parish Hall
R = Rectory
SA = St. Anne’s Hall

SC= Senior Center
SH = Scout Hut
SJDC = St. Joseph Day Chapel
SMCS = St. Marys Catholic School

*= Please pray daily for our 
Priests & Seminarians.
†=Deceased

Living

        

Rev. Mark Ross & Rev. Noel Danielewicz, OFM Conv. / Deacon Christopher Awiliba, Theology III*

Rev. George Gonzalez & Rev. Paul O’Connell / Francisco Gamboa, Theology I*

Very Rev. Timothy McKeown, VF & Rev. Peter Lanshima / Kevin Braski, Pre-Theology II*

Rev. Douglas Clark, STL & Rev. Daniel Melaba / Michael Downey, Pre-Theology II*

    Labor Day

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED 

NO Walking Aerobics

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED 
Reconciliation 3:45 - 4:45 pm C

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED Senior Center CLOSED

Most Rev. Bishop- Elect Stephen Parkes / Ziemowit Janaszek, Pre-Theology II*

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED †Lillian Bennett; †Mary Selzler

†Vola & Harry Jacobs
th Anniversary

Mass for the People

7:45 am 
9:00 am 
10:30 am 
12:15 pm 
5:30 pm 

 †Toni Osborne
†Fred Hoffman

9:15 am

7:00 am
9:15 am

†Noreen Porubsky - 2nd Anniversary; John Owens
†Betty Walter; †Joyce Harris

NO 7:00 Mass
9:15 am Mass for Mothers; Brooke Boudreaux

†Leroy McCabe
Michael Prohaska & John Wright Prohaska

All Priests / Lewis King, Theology II*

     Feast of the Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary

7:00 am
9:15 am

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED †Florencia & Felix Pantoja
†Walter & Adelaide Hastings

Rev. Michael Roverse & Rev. David Arnoldt / Luke Bowdre, Theology I*

7:00 am
5:15 pm

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED 

Senior Center CLOSED
NO Walking Aerobics

Reconciliation 12:00 noon - 1:00 pm C
Pro-Life Holy Hour 6:00 - 7:00 pm C
Spirit & Truth 7:30 pm FCH

         

Saturday,       Memorial of the Most Holy Name of Mary; Memorial of the Blessed Virgin Mary

     
1 Cor 9:16-19, 22b-27; Lk 6:39-42

       Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED 

Senior Center CLOSED

NO Walking Aerobics
NO Rosary & Miraculous Medal Novena

†Harold & Margaret Polonus
All Who Serve & Protect

      Memorial of Saint Peter Claver, Priest

7:00 am
9:15 am

Most Rev. Bishop J. Kevin Boland, DD / Deacon Emmanuel Antwi, Theology III*

ADORATION CHAPEL CLOSED †Audrey Lavin
Mass for the People
†Tom Wiedmeier
†Herman Brittingham; Lee Nordmann
†James Reynolds

7:45 am 
9:00 am 
10:30 am 
12:15 pm 
5:30 pm 

       Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time



 

St. Mary on the Hill

Sunday Mass Times

In order to observe social distancing, the seating capacity in the Church is reduce to 25% of the norm.  
The six foot social distancing is to be maintained except for family members. 

Sunday Mass will continued to be live streamed at 10:30 am and posted on our website and Facebook.

th Bishop of the Diocese of Savannah.  
PLEASE CHECK THE DIOCESE OF SAVANNAH WEBSITE FOR ANY FURTHER UPDATES AT WWW.DIOSAV.ORG.

ANY PARISHIONERS WHO ARE UNCOMFORTABLE ABOUT ATTENDING SUNDAY MASS DUE TO THE CORONAVIRUS OR THE SAFETY 
MEASURES IMPLEMENTED AT OUR PARISH ARE EXCUSED FROM THEIR OBLIGATION TO ATTEND. 

IN ADDITION, IF PARISHIONERS ARE IN THE HIGHER RISK CATEGORY DUE TO CURRENT ILLNESS, AGE OR SUFFERING A CHRONIC 
HEALTH CONDITION OR COMPROMISED IMMUNE SYSTEM, THEY ARE ALSO ASKED TO REMAIN AT HOME.

Act of Spiritual Communion

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in 
the Most Holy Sacrament. 

I love You above all things, and I desire to 
receive You into my soul. 

Since I cannot at this moment receive You 
sacramentally, come at least spiritually into 

my heart. 
I embrace You as if You were already there 

and unite myself wholly to You. 
Never permit me to be separated from You.

Amen.

MASS GUIDELINES 
DURING COVID-19

Consecrated Host.
Receiving Holy Communion in the hand is preferred, 

the line to a priest or deacon, only.

No offertory procession.

church.
Do not hold hands at the Lord’s Prayer.
No choirs, only cantors
No altar servers
No hymnals or missalettes
No nursery

ALL MASK MASS

Dear Friends in Christ,

For some of our parishioners, there is hesitancy in coming to Mass because not everyone is wearing a mask.  To 
help them feel comfortable enough to attend church, we are setting aside one Mass every weekend where it is 
expected that all will wear a mask.

mask.  At this time, the diocesan guidelines do not make it mandatory to wear a mask though it is strongly encouraged.  

as many as possible will have the opportunity in coming to worship the Lord on the Sabbath.

Sincerely in Christ,

Fr. Ross



Pray for the Sick of Our Parish

Pray for the Military
LCpl Dominic Count
MAJ Christopher Fontimayor - Middle East

LT Kyle A. Iasiello – USS Paul Ignatius
PO2 Andrew Sexton - Bahrain

CPT Chris Singletary - Italy
A1C  Patrick Tyler Williamson

Pray for Expectant Mothers
Katie Cliatt Conkle Shannen Edry Taylor Athan-Fitzgerald 

  

If you have a loved one in need 

Intercessory Prayer Team 
call or send an email.  This powerful team of more than 65 members can lift you and your needs in prayer.  Contact Mary-Garner Merz, e-mail mgmerz123@gmail.com.

Please pray for our expectant mothers and their babies.  If you are a member of St. Mary’s and expecting a baby, 

Brooks Armstrong
Michael Armstrong
Pam Ashley
Ann Bell
Bill Berry
Denise Bradley
Dr. Terry Cook
Curtis Cullum
Katherine Cullum
Brian Douglas

Sean Duncan
Margaret Dunstan
Diane Dymeck
Tina Edwards

Tony Eubanks
Barbara Frantom
Travis Gibson
Curtis Grovner
Hugh Greene
Christopher Grubisa
Ami Gulliams
Henry Hamilton
Carol Hayes
Eileen Hendrickson
Angela Maietta Heslen
Ed Holmes
John Hoverkamp
Richard Hroblak
Karen Hudson

Fr. Mike Ingram
Cambri Jewell
Jack Johannsen
Lisa Johnson
Kevin Kareis 
Craig Kerins
Frederick Krosesen
Logan LaPan
Matilda Lazio

Walter Moore
Myrna Montalvo
Pat Morris
Kathy Mosner
Neita Mulherin

Tom Parks
Eleanor Peterson
Percy Pierce
Bill Polonus

Adarius Rich
Aileen Robinson
Wanda Roper
Jim Routon
Julienne Sales
Martha Scott
MaeAnnie Screven
Michael Sheehan
Christy Sisk
Julia K. Smith

Nan Sroufe
Jerry Streett
John Thompson
Patricia Tropea
Vickie Walters
Delores Widdowson
Charles Patrick Wier, Jr. 
Genevieve Williams
Mary Williams
Ola Williams
Louise Wright

If you are unable to come to mass during these times,  we ask you to continue to 
support the parish, church and school, through Online Giving or by mail to the 
best of your ability.  If you are not already registered, please consider signing 
up for Online Giving through the Our Sunday Visitor platform at https://

please contact Rich at rich.peritore@knology.net.
Thank you for your continued support of our parish during these difficult times.

Rest In Peace
Please remember  in your prayers those who have died recently: Judith Buzzell; Alex Dexter, son of 
Chris & Erin Dexter, brother of Liam, Charlette, Ethan & Matthew Dexter; Louis Emmett, father of 

of Harmony Schexnayder; Susan Kuzia, wife of Stan Kuzia, mother of Virginia Crowley Kuzia & William 

Wendy Chandler, mother of Hank Chandler, sister of Jerrie Bentley; Daniel Johnson, brother of Mike Johnson; Tom 
Wiedmeier, husband of Kelly Wiedmeier, father of Leslie Anne Matzek & Laura & Thomas Wiedmeier, son of V. Tom 

What is Stewardship?
September 6, 2020 - 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time
“You, son of man, i have appointed watchman for the house of Israel…” (Ezekiel 33:7)
Many of us are generous with our gifts. However, many of us are not generous in 
proportion to the gifts we have been given. How often do we give at the minimum 
level required? Remember, the Lord calls us to nurture and develop our gifts. He 
calls us to be generous with all the gifts He has given us, especially the one that 
means the most to us. 

Please remember in your prayers our parish family and friends, and those involved in the war on terrorism.  

Offertory      $       33,431 $     379,737  $     539,640

Children’s           $                6 $            119  $            516

Total                 $       63,211 $     651,374  $     750,595
      
 

Memorials/Donations $            350 $         3,060  $            450
Southern Cross $                - $              95  $                -
Special Collections

PARISH STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
               August 30, 2020     F Y21 Year to Date       FY20 Year to Date

children gave the weekend of August 23, 2020.

Welcome home & Thanks! - 1LT Stephen Angelo
Thank you for your prayers that helped Stephen return home in good health and good spirits! - Angelo Family 



PERPETUAL ADORATION - 
IS CLOSED 

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

any Augusta area parish.   If you have questions or 

Baptism Preparation Classes typically 
are scheduled for the first Sunday 
of the month.  
Preparation Class is scheduled for 

of the class, 706-733-6627. 

BAPTISMS

FORMED.org  is 
a revolutionary 
online platform 
featuring some of 
the best Catholic 
v i d e o s ,  a u d i o 
talks, eBooks and 
movies This could 
be a life changing 

has a computer or smart phone.  The parish has partnered with Augustine Institute to offer 
it to you.  To sign up for FREE, go to formed.org/signup; Select our parish - St Mary on 
the Hill Church; Register with your name and email address; Check that email account 
for a link to begin using FORMED.

The Marriage Prep Workshop for the summer 

limitations.  Please contact Martha Kearns at the 

an alternative.

ENGAGED COUPLES - Mandatory 
Marriage Preparation Retreat

 

CCD VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - ADULTS & HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS
CCD classes are taught by volunteer Catechists. Catechists do not have to be 

faith with the children of our parish. High School students support the CCD program 
by assisting the Catechists.  If you would like to share your faith and help with the 

th

 

CONFIRMATION

For 9th grade students and older

on  at 6:00 pm.

 
Sponsors and parents are asked to attend these sessions with their 
candidates. 

5:30 pm Mass.

in the school gym.  CCD 

entering grades kindergarten through 
eighth grade in the Fall. Registration 
fee is $25/student or maximum of $50/
family.  Registration forms are available 
online at http://www.stmaryonthehill.org/
smothlinks/CCD%20Registration%20
Form1.pdf .  Registrations may be brought 

 For additional 
information, please call the CCD Office 

hotmail.com
Home School - If you are interested 

lieu of in-class learning, please call the 

stmarysccd@hotmail.com for information 
and to schedule a time to pick up textbooks.

CCD NEWS

WEDDING BANNS
Sarah Lynn Bowles, 
St. Mary on the Hill

and
Joseph Glenn Shadden, 
Greenville, SC

BLESSING
Non-Catholics and others unable to receive Eucharist are 
welcome to come forward to receive a blessing.  Please 
indicate so by crossing your arms in front of your chest.



St. Mary on the Hill

SENIOR CENTER IS CLOSED 
UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.

SENIOR CENTER - 
(706) 262-0340

Please ensure that your young children 
are escorted by an adult to the restrooms.  
The church restrooms are located away 
from the congregation and near exit 
doors to the outside.  

SAFETY FIRST

PRAYER, VIRTUE, SPIRITUAL 
WARFARE - Come join us Saturday, 

Aquinas High School Cafeteria for 

talks by Fr Brian and Michael Lammers.  
Cost will be $10 to cover continental 
breakfast and lunch.  RSVP to Chad 
Sweeney 706-799-2610

MEN’S HALF DAY RETREAT

SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS -   SMCS 
is in need of substitute teachers for the 

2020-2021 school year.  Substitute opportunities are available 
for one day or for an extended period of time; hours are 7:35 
AM to 3:15 PM.  All substitutes must be VIRTUS trained.  If 
interested, please email Ashley Fisher, Assistant Principal, at 

ST. MARY ON THE 
HILL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOL 

VIRTUS TRAINING 
VIRTUS Zoom classes have been 

scheduled for:

 

Environment Compliance for any adult who 
will come into contact with youth as part of 

and must be completed before they begin 
the ministry. We also invite adults who 
are not currently volunteers to attend this 
training to learn tools they can use to help 
keep children safe. Class size is limited 
to 10 people per class and you must pre-
registration online at virtusonline.org.  Must 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF 
ADULTS (RCIA) - LIVING OUT YOUR 

FAITH AS A CATHOLIC
ARE YOU SOMEONE OR DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO…

We offer an opportunity to come together on Tuesday evenings from mid-
September thru Easter to learn more about our faith. Sessions focus on the 
teachings and experience of Church and prepare individuals to celebrate 

Vigil, as well as, information for those who have an interest in learning 
what Catholics believe.   You are welcome to participate. Please contact 
Martha Kearns to sign up: martha.kearns@knology.net or 706-733-6627.
Classes begin Tuesday, September 15, 2020 at 7:00 pm in the Parish Hall.

Please consider 
making a one 
time gift or 
monthly pledge 
to the Annual 
Catholic Appeal. 

As good stewards, each of us has a responsibility 
to share our great gifts that come from God. Please 
be generous in your sharing.  Each one of us is 

prayers will help make this year’s appeal a success.  
Our parish target is $249,199 and we can do this 
if, after thoughtful consideration and prayer, 
everyone participates according to their ability.  

Catholic Appeal. We have given $140,173 which 
is 56.25% of our target. Our support of diocesan 
agencies and ministries is one way that we respond 
to God for all we have received.

- 
or stop by the 

register and we would love to hear from 
you.  Registration forms are also online 
at  stmaryonthehill.org/registration.htm

- If you are going to move, have a 
change of address or change your phone 

You can help save us return postage.

NOTES FROM 
THE PARISH OFFICE

LADIES OUT TO LUNCH

Outside Venue
Reservations call: 

Jane Cashin, 706-733-4254
or Ellen Burroughs, 706-736-2429

NEW PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS
Please welcome the new members to Parish Council:  

Janine Bangs 
Rick Burnett Jessica Pryor

These members join the existing 
members of Bryson Beckworth, 
Estelle Duncan, Chuck Lanier, 
Catherine Merz, Anne Proctor and 
Chad Sweeney to represent the parish 
and advise Fr. Ross.  If you have any 
concerns or suggestions regarding the 
parish, please feel free to talk to one or 
more of the Parish Council members.

To report 
sexual abuse of a minor by a Diocese 
of Savannah employee or volunteer, 
call the abuse hotline number at 

Protection of Children and Young 
people, 912-201-4073/4.  To read 
the diocesan policy on sexual abuse 
of minors, go to www.diosav.org/
childyouthprotection.



 

St. Mary on the Hill

Today’s readings are all about relationships. Among the many lessons 
we have learned as a result of the global pandemic is the deep importance 
of the relationships and communities in our lives. Our families, our 
neighbors, our friends and our parish family need us and we need them 
— not just for survival, but to be our best selves, and to help each other 
on the path to heaven. 

Our readings today show us how we can be good stewards of these 
vital relationships, beginning with the first reading from the prophet 
Ezekiel. God says to Ezekiel, “You… I have appointed watchman for 
the house of Israel; when you hear me say anything, you shall warn 
them for me.” Because of our Baptism, we are all “watchmen” for one 
another. We have been given the gift of our Catholic faith and we have 
a responsibility to lovingly and generously share that gift. As Christian 
stewards, we must take this call to heart every day of the week and in 
every setting in which we find ourselves.

This can seem overwhelming at first. Are we called to keep a sermon in 

St. Paul gives us simple instruction in our second reading from Romans 
to guide us in our dealings with others. He reminds us what Christ 
Himself taught: “You shall love your neighbor as yourself.” Love is 
the overarching principle that guides us to be good stewards of our 
relationships and communities. 

remain silent — other times, love calls us to keep our mouths shut when we would prefer to “put someone in their 
place.” 

In our Gospel passage from Matthew, Jesus further refines this instruction on good stewardship of our relationships, 
even when they involve conflict. He says, “If your brother sins against you, go and tell him his fault between you and 
him alone. If he listens to you, you have won over your brother.” 

What timely advice for the modern-day steward. In this age of social media, it is tempting and all too easy to take 
to Twitter or Facebook to vent our frustrations about someone who has offended us. This is not love. But neither is 

directly and discretely — with the goal of restoring the relationship if possible. This is how we steward our relationships 
even through rocky waters.

Later in this passage, Jesus speaks to us of the power and beauty of community life. “If two of you agree on earth about 
anything for which they are to pray, it shall be granted by my heavenly Father. For where two or three are gathered 
together in my name, there am I in the midst of them.” 

Christian stewards, God has designed us in such a way that we must help each other on the journey towards heaven. 
Let us take care to steward our relationships well.

 — Stewardship Reflections by The Catholic Steward and Catholic Stewardship Consultants

Members sew beautiful baptismal bibs for the infants who are baptized at St. Mary on the Hill.
Family Promise - helps homeless families achieve and sustain independence by hosting families for a week.  

 - The Soup Kitchen works to provide for those in our community who are in need by cooking, serving and 
providing fellowship to those who are hungry. The ministry leader would coordinate the adult volunteers to provide help once per month.
If interested in becoming the ministry leader for any of these ministries, please contact Martha Kearns at martha.kearns@knology.net.

NEW MINISTRY LEADERS


